## Jeri Zeder

**From:** Jeri Zeder

Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 8:15 AM

To: <craig.mclean@noaa.gov>
Subject: Thank you for standing up

Dear Craig McLean,

My son is a graduate of the University of Oklahoma with a BS in meteorology. I am a US citizen who has the utmost respect for scientists, the scientific method, and the work of NOAA, which strives to keep all of us safe and healthy.

Thank you for calling NOAA's contradiction of the Birmingham NWS for the sake of Trump's ego a political, not scientific, act, and for investigating what happened there. You are standing up for your skilled, careful scientists, for the noble mission of your agency, and for the lives of the American people.

Federal employees in leadership positions are cowing every day to the whims of this president. You are a rare exception. I applaud and appreciate your courage.

Thank you.

Sincerely, Jeri Zeder Lexington, MA